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Parish Council News  - Dawn Parker 

Well, I am very pleased to report that we have a new Parish Councillor. We are very pleased to 

welcome the delightful Katie Ollivere who was co-opted at our September meeting. So, the Par-

ish Councillors now are: 

Chairman: Jo Rooney 

Me (Dawn Parker) 

Andy Ball 

Pete Rooney 

Katie Ollivere 

 

Village Hall:  For those of you who don’t know, the Village Hall working group is a group of vol-

unteers that meets regularly in order to help the Parish Council with the running of the village hall 

but also to organise fund raising and community activities centred around this lovely resource. 

Unlike the previous Village Hall Committee, membership is much more flexible because it is just 

a group of volunteers and it is the Parish Council that has taken on the day to day administration 

of the hall. Maybe you just fancy helping out for a specific project or event but don’t want to get 

stuck on a “committee” - no problem! Maybe, you have a particular skill that could help us or you 

have a contact who may be interested in regular bookings- great- come and talk to us! The peo-

ple involved at the moment on the working group are: 

Janet Hopewell, Maria Moore, Nadine Gilbert, Helen Nall, Dawn Parker, Jo Rooney,  

Katie Ollivere. 

 

Our next meeting is in the Main Hall on Thursday 5th October at 7:30 (the WI are in the Min-

kley Room so please be sure which meeting you are going to!). We try to keep things relaxed 

and fun! 

 

So current ideas in the mix are:  

- to hold a craft fayre in the near future  

- to revive the Safari Supper.  

Would you be interested in helping us out or getting involved with either or both of these? Maybe 

you have an amazing idea of an event and you’d like to stage it with some help?  Please speak 

to any of us or come along to a meeting- we’d love to chat. 

 

The village hall is a beautiful resource and available for hire for weddings and children’s parties 

and similar as well as for business uses:  for bookings and availability please go to: 

 

http://www.hoveringhamparishcouncil.org.uk/village-hall 

 

 

http://www.hoveringhamparishcouncil.org.uk/community/hoveringham-parish-council-13639/village-hall/
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Chapel Field:  

It was lovely to tidy up the Chapel Field on the community volunteering day we had the Monday 

following the Coronation. However, there is no doubt that the Chapel Field needs fresh ideas and 

a bit of TLC. In the past groups of parents have fund raised and project managed the multi 

games area and play equipment we have today- a huge effort at the time. We would love to get- 

together a group of energetic young parents and volunteers who will take on the challenge to 

maintain and improve what we have- and the good news is that there are some funds left from 

the hard work of the previous group! Again, this would be a working group so you would have the 

full support (and insurance cover) of the Parish Council and you could choose specific projects to 

be involved with. We are lucky that we have young children in our village and it would be great to 

have a space that they can enjoy- please get in touch! 

If you are interested please contact Jo - jorooneyhovpc@gmail.com or  

Dawn- dawn.hovpc@gmail.com. 

 

And finally…..Minkley Club Winners: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If the lucky winners could please get in touch with me (dawn.hovpc@gmail.com/ 07791 608035) 

with your bank details to arrange payment please! If you have not joined – please contact me as 

all profits go to the Village Hall upkeep. 

Information about Flooding It is getting to the time of year when we need to 

think about flooding risk. We are fortunate in Hoveringham that, for the most 

part we have escaped serious flooding. The flood in 2000 was the most seri-

ous and since that time, the council and the Inland Drainage Board have 

been diligent in ensuring the main ditches and waterways have been kept 

clear. We also have the Gravel Lakes which provide a useful reservoir.  

More information can be found on the link below to the HPC website 

 

FLOODING INFORMATION     FLOODING INFORMATION 

The lucky winners for September are: 

September: 

£100 – Eric and Dagmar Allwood 

£50   - Mark and Lindsey Clifford 

£25   - Alan and Debbie Knox 

https://www.hugofox.com/shared/attachments.asp?f=bcecea46%2D0a91%2D4d75%2Da1a3%2D88b1321ff134%2Epdf&o=Flooding%2Darticle%2Dand%2Dinfo%2D29%5F9%5F23%2Epdf
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The Minkley Club Draw 

Open to all residents in support of our village hall. Just £5 per month and you have 

the chance to Win…. …...£100, £50, and £25 each month 

Please Contact :  jmhopewell@hopewells.co.uk 
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Soft Edges Art Exhibition 

The annual Soft Edges Art Exhibition is to be held on Saturday 21st October and Sunday 

22nd October from 10-4.30 pm in Hoveringham Village Hall.  

Admission is free and light refreshments will be available to purchase. Tea, coffee, and cake 

etc. 

The first exhibition was held in 1997, 26 years ago. The Group was formerly the " John Town-

send Student Workshop". John Townsend was a well known artist who lived in Hoveringham 

with his wife Tina for many years. 

Membership of the group includes some of the original people who John taught. Other artists 

have joined the group including some water colourists from Burton Joyce. 

Other members paint in oil, acrylics or mixed media. 

There is usually a raffle and a chance to vote for your favourite painting. 

Do pop in over the weekend . We would love to see you. 

Commissions are also accepted by some of our artists. 

For more information contact Simon on softedgesartgroup@gmail.com 

Thanks.  

Helen Wilkinson 

PAINTING IN DIFFERENT MEDIUMS 

PAINTING IN DIFFERENT MEDIUMS 

As you go around this year’s Exhibition you will see paintings in many different paint-

ing  mediums. Each medium has its own qualities that will render the same subject differently 

to that of another. 

This is what the SEAG artists say about their favourite painting mediums. 

 

 OILS 

 Although I  paint in a variety of mediums I regularly revert  back to painting in oil. Most of my 

paintings in this year’s Exhibition are in oils.   It was with oils that I first learned to paint. 

Painting with Oils is somewhat messy,  each layer needs to dry before you can move on to 

the next,  so it is very time consuming.  However, I love 

the buttery consistency of oils and the different feelings 

that you get when  the brush or  palate knife loaded 

with  paint, slides across the canvas.  That can be in 

heavy impasto or as delicate as a butterfly’s wing. It’s a 

joy to  be able to blend the tones, create the  soft lost 

and found  lines, that enables me to create  form within 

the painting whatever the subject. 

Joyce Rick 
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Acrylics 

Acrylics are a clean and convenient way to paint.  They are mixed with water so any splashes 

can be wiped or washed off. 

The paint flows easily and encourages bold and creative art work. The colours are vibrant, too, 

and it is easy to go over any areas that need improving! 

Gels and palette knives can be used to give texture.  The paintings dry quickly and once var-

nished can last for years. 

Teresa Mee 

 

Acrylic Inks 

I work mainly in acrylic Inks and watercolours which create vibrant colours and textures in a 

painting. I explore themes of nature. Sourcing subject from life and my photographs. 

Yvonne Kirk 

 

Watercolour 

Watercolour is a beautiful medium, if not always easy. We like the way the colours intermingle 

on the paper, the way some colours granulate and the lovely transparent washes that can be 

obtained in this versatile medium. 

Grace Douglas , Jean Terrington 

 

Drawing 

Looking at Contemporary Art you might imagine that drawing is the preserve of architects and 

town planners. This is not so, drawing underpins all paintings, prints and sculpture. Think of 

Henry Moore’s drawings of the art he was planning. Moreover Tracy Emin is famous for her “My 

Bed” installation but is in fact Professor of Drawing at the Royal Academy. She can draw a per-

fect circle! 

  

Chris Bulpitt 
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Hoveringham Village Hall is available to hire   

please visit website for details. 

www.hoveringhamparishcouncil.org.uk 

Wedding receptions - private parties etc. 

Special  Occasions and events, funeral receptions etc. 

Soft Edges Art Group 

For information about joining the group 
please contact…….. 
 

Joyce Rick  07929 328207 

Photograph courtesy of © Steve Brammer 

http://www.hoveringhamparishcouncil.org.uk/community/hoveringham-parish-council-13639/village-hall/
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Open Water Swimming in Hoveringham -  Cadi Lambert 

Membership for swimming is £12 per year and it costs £6 for each swim once you've joined. 

(discounts are available).  

For more information on the lake and how to join……..  

 

visit: Nottingham - LoveOpenWater Swimming, or contact Cadi on 

07834549523. 
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Hoveringham WI 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At our August meeting we usually hold a walk rather than a hall based meeting and this year we 

had the chance to tour redundant farm buildings owned by Severn Trent at Bulcote, it was built 

by Nottingham Corporation to dispose of sewage from the City of Nottingham in around 1901 

as there was a massive cholera outbreak and the farm was built to dispose of all the sewage. It 

was a model farm and certainly no expense was spared when looking at the structure. 

 

It has now ceased being a commercial farm at that site and will be developed for housing.  

 

At the September meeting titled The Flying Housewife we were entertained by Paula Cornwall 

who became The Honourable Mrs Victor Bruce for the evening. She came dressed in clothing 

befitting the period and then proceeded to regale us with her tales of flying around the world in 

a small blue plane called Bluebird in the 1930s. 

 

Such a fascinating talk and a truly daring lady who also held land speed records, well worth a 

Google to read more about her life. 

The next meeting will be on 5th October with a talk from a local Blood Bike volunteer. We start 

at 7:30 and meet in the Minkley room at the village hall. 

 

Diane Yates  

07931126518 

Hov News - Newsletter 

Our next newsletter will be issued on the 1st December  

It would be great to have more contributors.  

Anything is welcome, photos, stories, information, experiences etc. 

Pleased forward any ideas /articles  to: news@hoveringham.net 

 

Thank you 
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SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD TEAMS  

THE POLICE REQUEST THAT ALL CRIMES BE REPORTED AS IT HELPS WITH THEIR  

INTELLIGENCE  

Our Beat Officer is PC Dawn Adams assisted by PCSOs - Keith Crowhurst 078897 02823 and Ra-

chel Swinney 07917 243243  

To contact the Police:  

Team Phone number and non- emergencies or to report an incident that has already  

Happened:   101 – Ext 805 7062       Emergencies only 999  

Antisocial behaviour team Led by Terry Bailey 01636 655488  

To alert your neighbours to any suspicious activity, use: hovwatch@googlegroups.com  

To join Hovwatch please contact Rob Duffy (robduffy5@yahoo.com) or email details to: 

news@hoveringham.net 

 

BIN DAY!  CHECK - ON LINE 

https://app.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/bincollection/
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Dawn Hall               dawn.hovpc@gmail.com       9664362 

Peter Rooney  

Andy Ball 

Katie Ollivere 

HOVERINGHAM PARISH COUNCILLORS 

L J Campbell 

Clerk to the Council 

01623 238712 

hovpc.clerk@yahoo.co.uk 

      Roger Jackson  

District & County Councillor 

0115 9663970 

Members of the public are welcome to attend Parish Council meetings, to address the meeting it is re-

quested that the council is given prior notice as the item needs to be added to the agenda, which is 

published a week before  the meeting. 

Articles for Next issue  Please send to:   

news@hoveringham.net 

Thank you! 

Newsletter Team:- Rob Duffy, Ros Hill, Dawn Parker, Jo Rooney,  

photo courtesy ©Cadi Lam-

bert 

Church warden 

Sir Edward Nall  - Tel:  0115 9663634 

Joanne Rooney 

Chairman 

0115 9669450 

jorooneyhovpc@gmail.com 


